LONG TERM INTER-GOVERNMENTAL AGREEMENT BY AND BETWEEN THE BOARD OF SELECTMEN AND THE HILL SCHOOL BOARD FOR SCHOOL USE OF MAURICE P. WHEELER BALLPARK

| | FOR SCHOOL USE OF MAURICE P. WHEELER BALLPARK |
|----|---|
| | Entered into thisday of, 2011. |
| | BACKGROUND |
| | At the Town and School District meetings on March 13, 1985 and March 21,1985, the voters authorized the Hill School Board and Board of Selectmen to negotiate and execute a long-term inter-governmental agreement to clarify the terms of a lease arrangement whereby the Town would lease to the Hill School District the Maurice P. Wheeler Ballpark. In the school year 2010-2011 it became apparent that the School District could not insure property for damage or liability that it did not directly own or control. Therefore, those responsibilities reverted to the Town of Hill. Subsequently discussion with the Board of Selectmen and the School Board, the parties hereto covenant and agree as follows: |
| | The Hill School Board shall not have the right to construct upon or temporarily place any structures on the Maurice P. Wheeler Ballpark without permission from the Board of Selectmen. All school activities conducted at the Maurice P. Ballpark will be considered as regular field trips and subsequently students, faculty, and staff will be covered by the school district's insurance carrier for injury, loss, death, or damage during the school sponsored event. The Board of Selectmen authorizes the Hill School Board to use the park for school sponsored events only. The Hill School Board will be responsible for emptying the trash at Maurice P. Wheeler Ballpark when school is in session. |
| | In Witness Whereof, the parties have hereunto set their hands this |
| | SELECTMEN SCHOOL BOARD |
| // | In the Shell Henry Christine frame, |

Witness